

Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been a great start to school in F2. It is fantastic to see so many happy, smiling faces running into school each morning. We look forward to getting to know you and your child better over the coming weeks.
Foundation Staff 

In Foundation 2 (F2) there are two classes. F2BH is taught by Mrs Eccles and Mr Hall. F2SLP is taught by Mrs Lucan. There are two teaching assistants in F2 – Mrs Myers and Mrs Peddie. There is also access to a Learning Mentor, Miss Cross. 
Reading Books 
Your child will be bringing home a home practise reading book during the first week in October (appropriate to your child’s level of ability) in a plastic wallet. In addition to this book, there will be an online book allocated to your child. Your child will receive a login name and password on the front cover of their Reading Diary. Please encourage your child to sound out the words and talk about the story and pictures. In the plastic wallet, there is also a Reading Diary. This is for you to complete every time you hear your child read at home.  Please listen to your child read regularly and fill in the date, title of the book and comments boxes. 
We would be grateful if you could ensure that your child has their home practise reading book and Reading Diary in school every day. Bug Club (Active Learn Online books) will be allocated once your child has read the whole book with their class teacher, this along with changing the home practise book will be changed weekly, although the day of the week often differs. 
Homework

Homework will be given out on a Friday and should be returned to school by Wednesday. It will be marked on Wednesday. If homework is brought in later than Wednesday, it may not be marked that week. Please note that homework will be listed on the school website but can be completed in the Homework Book or sometimes on Tapestry.
P.E. 

Mrs Lucan’s class will have P.E on a Wednesday or a Friday.
Mrs Eccles'/Mr Hall’s class will have P.E. on a Wednesday.
Please can you make sure that your child has a P.E. kit in school and that all items of school uniform and P. E kit are clearly labelled with your child’s name, including, where possible pumps and shoes. Pumps will not be needed until the second part of the Autumn Term. 
Celebration Assembly

Celebration Assembly takes place on a Wednesday. Children are welcome to bring in recent certificates/ medals / trophies that they wish to show. F2 children will hopefully be ready to participate in this Assembly during the second half of the Autumn Term.
Water Bottles

The children can bring in water bottles and keep them in the tray provided. Please make sure that the bottles are named. 
Library Books

Library books are usually changed each Wednesday. They will only be changed if you have returned the previous book. This is a book for you and your child to share and it is chosen by your child and is not linked to their reading ability.

Key Worker

Your child will be allocated a Key Worker over the next Term. A letter will be sent home informing you of which adult this will be. 
Tapestry

Tapestry is now up and running. Please log in to your secure account over the next few weeks and see all the amazing fun and learning that happens during the school day. If you are able, please add any comments and photos from home so we can include them into your child’s Tapestry account and assessments. If you are having any difficulties accessing your child’s account please speak to Mrs Harris or Mrs Gallagher in the School Office.
Outdoor Learning

In F2 the children learn both indoors and outdoors daily. Please provide wellies and warm, waterproof clothing (e.g. a waterproof coat and trousers or suit). Please ensure these are all labelled with your child’s name. As we do learn outdoors, whatever the weather, please make sure your child has gloves, hat and scarf when it is particularly cold. 
School Website and Twitter

Keep checking our school website and Twitter for any school updates.

www.blackhorsehillinfant.co.uk
Twitter: @BHHInfant
Our Learning

Please see below for our Overview of the learning/topics which will take place during the Autumn Term. 

Sarah Lucan

Foundation Stage Leader 
